

COASTAL COMMUNITY CHALLENGE

8TH May 2019

J Gregory (Chair)	K Parrinder	V Cobbold	W Wainwright
G Mellor	B Varnam	C Lilley	L Wells
C Wainwright	L Havell	A Shaw (BLR)	S Fortune (LCF)

1. Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from M Codling, A Wain (ELAP) and A Sylvester (ELAP)

2. Declarations of Interest

No declarations of interest were declared.

3. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 10th April 2019 were proposed and seconded as an accurate record of the meeting. They were signed by the Chair.

4. Chairman's Report

The Chair will report on agenda items throughout the meeting.

5. Lincolnshire Community Foundation

LED Light bulb replacements – SF had spoken with the football club who will seek an alternative quote. SF is still waiting to hear from St Peters, Meridale, Furnichurch, Hope House, OAP Hall and the Scout hut.

Bowling Club – Communicated that they no longer had the reserves reported on the accounting from last year due to some unexpected costs, so proposed that they change their watering system plans to a portable system which could be funded wholly by the grant. This was agreed by the partnership.

Mablethorpe Area Singers – The group are no longer functioning so the grant will not be awarded.

Trusthorpe Village Hall – The survey is still ongoing.

Mablethorpe Musicians – Provided follow up information to their grant application, the partnership decided to not pursue at this time.

SF to prepare spend against budget for the AGM.

KP had received communication from T Howard regarding SEN provision at the local primary school, but the partnership are not able to fund statutory requirements.

The Meridale Youth Group had recently held their AGM and could possibly seek funding for youth worker training.

14.10 – CL left the meeting

6. Secretary's Report

No communications had been received this month.

7. Treasurer's Report

Payments made to Paint spot, for printer ink, to M Davies for newsletter delivery, Snack basket for the Easter Egg hunt cookies and for drums for the laser printer.

8. Communication Group Report

The next newsletter will cover July, August and September. CW asked for any events to be highlighted so they can be included.

The CCC will have a stall at the Furlongs festival.

9. Project Groups Report

Quebec Road Gardens – The weather had prevented the starting of the shipwreck garden but this should begin soon.

Factory shop murals – VC circulated some sample ideas of the vintage theme, these have also been supplied to the factory shop but no response had been received yet.

Heritage trail – meeting with KP, VC and P Scott and ELDC and The Environment Agency. They require a designed and planned trail with areas photographed and locations noted and pin pointed. They explained that behind the sea defences would be ok, but in front would require permission., but they are both keen to support the project.

ELDC were also keen to seek support for some of their projects including a possible cycle hire from the new sports centre.

Payback – 14 new bird boxes had been installed in St Mary's park

De-fibs – members of the OAP club had donated some money for replacement pads – WW to write a thank you letter.

Youth – A Youth forum at the Meridale has been created as a result of a meeting between the Meridale, the LCC, CL and JW.

Future Events – Summer illuminations – ideas needed for fund raising games – E.g, electric wire game, water or wine.

10. Reps Report

AS reported that there had been a Big Local Reps discussion on Climate change and are currently seeking registers of interest for a possible future event.

Registration is open for the Big Local Connects event in September

The partnership is interested in visiting and hosting meetings with other local groups. JG will look into this.

The partnership is interested in creating a regional cluster – JG will look into this.

11. AGM Invitations

Invitations had been extended to ELAP recipients, ELAP, P Scott, Payback, Hope House, Sylvia Dore and Roger Hinnett. KP and WW to create notices for Mablethorpe and Sutton, CW to put notice on the website.

The meeting closed at 15.00